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To: Shelly-Anne Connell; BoardSec
Subject: TRIM: OEB addressing the problems with work in progress on the York Energy Centre Pipeline Project on

Lloydtown-Aurora Road in Pottageville
Date: May 3, 2011 7:09:35 PM
Importance: High

Hello,
 
Pottageville residents have been made aware of a situation at the gas station/convenience store on
Lloydtown-Aurora Road, Pottageville, due to the work being done to install the York Energy Centre 16"
gas pipeline that will feed the peaker plan in the Holland Marsh.  The drilling apparently has forced
sludge to produce mounds and cracks throughout the parking lot and around the inground gas tanks. 
When the pressure builds underground, the sludge exists through various holes and cracks. It has
apparently also forced cracks and movement to the front facade of the building and there is sludge in
the gas tank test holes. This is evidently a potential environmental catastrophe should the tanks rupture
and explode under the pressure.  
 
Please note that this new situation is in addition to problems with water wells a few weeks ago, and
with water in general, also due to the drilling for the pipeline.  
 
We understand that incidents with this project must be reported and are requesting to know whether or
not these situations are being investigated by your agency.
 
We are very concerned hearing about the problems with the work in progress.  Pottageville residents
have strongly opposed this project for safety reasons.  Any situations/incidents/problems with this
ridiculous project of this pipeline could lead to a potential disaster and have to be addressed
immediately.
 
We ask for an immediate action on your part to stop this project.  
 
Please advise.  Your response will be shared with Lloydtown-Aurora Road residents.
 
Regards,
Marie Filipe
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